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TAYLOR Tll\1ES 

WELCOME, DEAN YARBROUGH! 
The faculty, students, and 

staff of the University of 
Tennessee College of Law 
welcome Dean Yarbrough to the 
College, to Knoxville, and to 
East Tennessee. Dean 
Yarbrough's many professional 
interests and activities prove 
she has the "Volunteer" spirit 
already! We also want to 
welcome Carmen and Carla 
Ainsworth to the GCT family. 

THANK YOU, JOHN SEBERT AND 
PAT HARDIN 

John Sebert, who has served 
as Acting Dean for the College 
this past year, deserves a 
hearty round of applause and 
praise. John has agreed to 
continue as the College of 
Law's Associate Dean for 
Academic Affairs for the next 
academic year. 

Professor Pat Hardin has 
served as Associate Dean in 
the College of Law's 
administrative staff for the 
1986-87 academic year with 
great humor, ability, and 
dedication. He will resume a 
full teaching schedule for 
1987-8 8. 

Thank.you, both! 
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CALENDAR 
AUGUST 1987 
August 10 

Law Review Candidacy Program 
Begins: Room 118 - 9: 00 a.m. 

August 10 - August 24 
Law Library Hours: 
Weekdays: 8: 00 a.m.-10: 00 
p.m. 
Weekends: 9: 00 a.m.-10: 00 
p.m. 

August 24-25 
Registration and Orientation 
for Fall Semester 

August 25 
Law Library Hours: 
RESUME REGULAR SCHEDULE 
Weekdays: 7: 00 a.m. -
Midnight 
Weekends: 9: 00 a.m. -
Midnight 

August 26 
Fall Semester Classes Begin 

SEPTEMBER 1987 
September 2 

Nashville Area Alumni 
Reception for Dean Yarbrough 

September 3 
Memphis Area Alumni 
Reception for Dean Yarbrough 

September 7 
Labor Day - No Classes! 

September 8 
Dean's Reception for First­
Year Students 

September 11 
On-Campus Interviewing 
Begins 

September 17 
Student Organizations Day 

September 27 - october 4 
Bonn Faculty Visit 

August 7, 1987 



TAYLoR TIMES -2-

ALLEN BOYER 
••• is writing an article for 
a law review on state takeover 
laws • 

••• had a book review of 
Richard Mitchell's The Gift of 
Fire published in the New York 
T'Iiiies. 

OTIS COCHRAN ••• 

••• delivered the commencement 
address at Knoxville's Career 
Community College in July on 
"Let Us Continue." 

NEIL COHEN ••• 

••• will present an "Update on 
A Proposed Code Of Evidence 
For Tennessee" to the 
Tennessee General Sessions 
Judges at their annual meeting 
in Memphis on August 27. 

JULIE BARDIN ••• 

••• will coordinate a seminar 
on "Civil Liability in Child 
Abuse Cases," August 7, for 
the American Bar Association's 
annual meeting in San 
Francisco. 
••• will be a panelist for a 
workshop on alumni affairs at 
the American Bar Association's 
annual meeting, August 11. 
••• will coordinate and 
supervise the educational 
program for the annual meeting 
of the Tennessee General 
Sessions Judges Conference, 
August 26-29, in Memphis. 

DEAN RIVKIN ••• 

••• will consult with the 
Federal Ministry for the 
Environment, Nature (cant) 

August 7, 1987 

Conservation and Nuclear 
Safety of the West German 
government, August 19-21, in a 
seminar called "International 
Seminar on Role of 
Environmental Impact 
Assessment in the Decision 
Making Process." As a member 
of a 20-person group, 
Professor Rivkin will present 
papers, hold discussions, and 
make recommendations to the 
West German government. 

��s •· 
A DECADE OF SERVICE 

Acting Dean John Sebert 
presented Senior Records Clerk 
Kate Dossett with a ten-year 
service pin from the 
University of Tennessee on 
August 2 2. Kate has worked in 
the College of Law's Records 
Office for seven years. Before 
she came to us, she worked at 
UT's hospital. Thank you, 
Kate, for all of your hard 
work and kind attention to our 
students' needs. 

GOOD-BYE AND GOOD LUCK TO 
ALLEN BOYER 

Professor Allen Boyer has 
departed the hallowed halls of 
the University of Tennessee 
College of Law for the uptown 
corridors of New York Law 
School. Professor Boyer spent 
a year with us as a visiting 
professor and taught contracts 
and corporations. The College 
of Law faculty and students 
alike were fortunate to get to 
know Allen Boyer. We will all 
miss him and wish him the best 
for the future. His new 
mailing address is New York 
Law School, 57 Worth Street, 
New York, New York, 10013. 

/ .... 
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TAYLOp, TIMES 
LAW REVIEW CANDIDACY PROGRAM 

Sixty-five second-year law 
students have sent in letters 
of intent to take part in the 
Tennessee Law Review candidacy 
program that will begin August 
10 at 9: 00 a.m. in Room 118 of 
the College of Law. Former TLR 
editor-in-chief Judy Cornet� 
will talk to the students 
about writing a casenote at 
the meeting. 

During the summer, the 
candidates completed a "Blue 
Book Exam," which they will 
turn in on August 10 as a 
prerequisite to going on in 
the process. Candidates will 
learn what is expected of them 
over the two-week initial 
try-out process. During the 
first week, the students will 
write a closed-universe 
casenote. The second week's 
work will be on a research 
test. Students who pass the 
two-week process will then be 
invited to write a casenote 
for publication in the TLR. A 
final decision on their--­
candidacy will be made in 
early October. 

For further information, see 
John Tishler or Micki Fox in 
the Law Review Office. 
****************************** 

TAYLOR TRIVIA: Who's mail is 
this? ---

• Pu,�·. � 
.. Q..� � . , ... of • .Jcrr:y fUi� ' . 

--.....::; 
u:r. eou� of 14w � 
I� w. Cuntbar»Dn�e A� . 

�CnDXpatdt, Tennessee 
3TS 16_ 

Answer to last month's TAYLOR 
TRIVIA: Faculty secretary 
Jackie Bonvin's cousin serves 
as attorney/advisor to Prince 
Ranier of Monaco. 
****************************** 
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NEW COIF MEMBERS 
The Tennessee Chapter of the 

Order of the Coif has admitted 
the following persons to 
membership: Susan Bartell, Tom 
Bickers, Gary Cruciani, Scott 
Davis, Mark DeBord, Susan 
Fendley, David Fleenor, Tina 
Greer, Venda Laughlin, Kim 
Rozanski, Amy Spencer, Tim 
Warnock, Julie Watson, Sherry 
Wilson, and Martha Zendlovitz. 
The Chapter also voted 
membership to two members of 
the Law faculty: Professor 
Otis Cochran and Professor 
Allen Boyer. 

The Order of the Coif is a 
national law school honor 
society, election to which 
depends upon exceptional 
scholastic attainment, and is 
the highest honor regularly 
conferred by the College of 
Law. Congratulations to all 
the new members! 

9/Jiud i�� and otdmil 
maletial/tYt juJiil'41ion lo 
§. �n �n fJJ .. fJJ./ua!J • 

ff(j]" �� L 61"· u • .lu. L �-·. L - J aayun atm� eo ,-'#PUM�.e«-

t» a oe'ttJice lo IA.e 6/u�, 
olaf/, and focullg of I� 
tillm1:� {)/ fienne66ee 

'"Co� {)f 9!aw . 
u1'o ju{)mtoe6 tUe ma<.k, lui 
� /o�t il once a montlt. 
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